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On 9 January 1976, Mark Bara and I surveyed the ocean beaches at Huntington 
Beach State Park and Garden City, S.C., for oil-soaked loons and other species. 
Bara, a biologist with the South Carolina Wildlife and Marine Resources Department, 
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had been requested by the Department to seek evidence of afflicted birds. 
At the State Park near the north parking lot, a single dead Common Loon (Gavia 

immer) was spotted on the beach above the high tide mark. Simultaneously, we noted 
lying nearby a smaller bird which proved to be a fairly well-preserved Razorbill 
(Alca torda). This bird was heavily oiled, its wing tips, tail, and feet being so oil-soaked 
that they were matted together. Bara took photographs of the bird at the spot where 
we found it, and I later took a number of additional photographs of the specimen at 
my home. 

Another Razorbill was found on the beach at Pawleys Island, about 0.4 mile S of 
the South Causeway. It was found and reported to me on 1 May 1976 by Bobby 
DesPortes of Route 2, Hopkins, S.C. This bird also had been heavily oiled, and its 
body was badly decayed and dessicated. Apparently it had been in the same oil 
slick that destroyed the Huntington Beach bird. The Pawleys Island specimen will be 
given to the Charleston Museum. 

Three of the five previous records of the Razorbill in South Carolina sum-
marized by Sprunt and Chamberlain (South Carolina Bird Life, 1970, p. 284 and 609) 
are based on oil-soaked birds. One found 12 January 1948, on the beach at Pawleys 
Island is now a specimen in the collection of the Charleston Museum. Another found 
9 March 1958, on the beach at Sullivans Island (Audubon Field Notes 12:270) was 
examined but not retained. A third was found 15 February 1963, on Bulls Island (Chat 
28:51). Of the remaining records, a single bird was observed 12 March 1964, about 30 
nautical miles off Charleston (Chat 30:26), and a flock of 12 was observed 19 Decem-
ber 1964, 7 miles E of Tybee Island, Georgia (Oriole 33:1). One additional, unpublished 
record of an oil-soaked bird is available, a specimen found at Edisto Beach by Roger 
Lambert on 17 January 1970 (Lesser Squawk, Charleston Natural History Society 
Newsletter, Vol. 21, No. 2). Burton (Supplement, South Carolina Bird Life, 1970, 
p. 609) states that Razor-billed Auks venture close to shore only if oil-soaked or ill. 

Most field guides and other standard sources give Long Island, N.Y. as the south-
ern limit of the Razorbill's winter range. A few give North Carolina as the southern 
limit. That this species frequently winters offshore in South Carolina waters is evi-
denced clearly by the records summarized in this report. 
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